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Karakia Tīmatanga: Led by Paul McMahon    
 

The agenda was dealt with in the following order. 

1. Apologies Ngā Whakapāha   

Apologies for absence from Tim Baker and lateness from Kelly Barber.  

 
Kelly Barber arrived at 3.12pm during consideration of item 2.  

 

2. Marine Parade Street Renewal Project -  Consultation update 

 As representatives of local coastal groups the Chairperson invited David East on behalf of North 

Beach Residents’ Association, Esther Parriam on behalf of the Pier and Foreshore Society and Lyn 

Klenner on behalf of the New Brighton Gardens to the table to receive the update from staff and to 

ask questions of their presentation.  

Council Officers in attendance provided the Board with an overview of the project and consultation 
feedback. Council Officers also advised of an alternative option with a shared path and bi-

directional cycleway.  

It was noted that the new alternative option is an addition to Option A with necessary safety 

amendments to crossing points with regards to the proposed shared path and bi-directional 

cycleway.  

Those present gave a majority steer for staff to further investigate and consult on a new alternative 

option noting that there would be a delay to the decision making meeting which is likely to be held 
in November and construction which is likely to take place in May 2025. Noting that this timeline is 

high level and will be confirmed at the November meeting.  

It was noted that staff should consider the following when further investigating the new alternative 

option:  

• Merging carparks 5 and 6 noting that some trees will need to be removed.  

• Considering swapping the grass berm and pathway proposed in the block between 

Lonsdale Street and Rawhiti Avenue noting that the pathway has recently be laid.   

• Consider using chipseal instead of asphalt to save costs.  

Presentation uploaded to the Hub. Refer Trim: 24/1404981. 

 Attachments 

A Marine Parade Street Renewal Project - Consultation Update Presentation ⇨   

 

  
 

 

Karakia Whakamutunga: Led by Paul McMahon   

 

Meeting concluded at 4.29pm. 
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